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TO: 
 

MAYOR A. NUTTALL AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL  
 

FROM: O. SANCHEZ, PLANNING SERVICES TECHNICAL COORDINATOR, EXT. 4380  
 

WARD: 10 
 

NOTED: 
 

M. BANFIELD, RPP, DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 
 
B. ARANIYASUNDARAN, P. ENG., PMP, GENERAL MANAGER OF 
INFRASTRUCTURE AND GROWTH MANAGEMENT 
 
 M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  
 

RE: 
 

MUNICIPAL STREET NAMING FOR CAMPBELL DRAFT PLAN OF SUBDIVISION 
(D12-427) 
 

DATE: 
  

SEPTEMBER 27, 2023  

 

The purpose of this Memorandum is to provide members of Council with an update concerning street naming 
for the Campbell Draft Plan of Subdivision (File: D12-427) located in Hewitt’s Secondary Plan Area on lands 
legally described as Part Lot 6 Plan 98; Part 1 Plan 51R40932, City of Barrie. 
 

Providing street names as part of future developments that are unique and do not conflict with existing 
street names in surrounding municipalities supports well planned transportation network. The street names 
will allow residents and Emergency Services to navigate easily to and from this future development and 
other areas in the City of Barrie, which fosters a safe and healthy city.  
 
The street names for the Campbell Draft Plan of Subdivision were approved by City Council as follows: 
 
1. Kneeshaw Drive; the street segment identified as Street “D” was approved as a street name by 

Council on May 5, 2018, as per Staff Report PLN010-18 – Appendix “B”; for a new collector road 
in the Hewitt’s Secondary Plan Area and it extends in a North-South direction through the 
development as shown on Appendix “A” to this Memorandum dated September 27, 2023. 

2. Flan Boulevard; a portion of the street segment identified as Street “E” was approved as a street 
name by Council on June 24, 2019, as per Staff Report PLN027-19 – Appendix “A”. It is the 
extension of a local road that extends in a East-West direction as shown on Appendix “A” of this 
Memorandum dated September 27, 2023.  

3. Gouda Lane; the street segment identified as Street “G” was approved as a street name by Council 
on June 24, 2019, as per Staff Report PLN027-19 – Appendix “A”. It is the extension of a local road 
that extends in a North-South direction as shown on Appendix “A” to this Memorandum dated 
September 27, 2023. 

4. Shiraz Trail; part of the street segment identified as Street “F” was approved as a street name by 
Council on June 24, 2019, as per Staff Report PLN027-19 – Appendix “A”. It is the extension of a 
local road that extends in a North-South direction then East-West  to connect to Street “G” as shown 
on Appendix “A” to this Memorandum dated September 27, 2023. 

5. Fondue Gate; the street segment identified as part of Street “E” and part of Street “F” was approved 
as a street name by Council on June 24, 2019, as per Staff Report PLN027-19 – Appendix “A”. It 
extends in a East-West direction as shown on Appendix “A” to this Memorandum dated September 
27, 2023 
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APPENDIX “A” 

Municipal Street Names

 


